SBBCH Meeting February 6, 2020

Minutes from January 2, 2020 and from leadership meeting January 12, 2020 accepted

Treasurer: Savings \$6,150.12 + interest

Checking \$14,806.04

Motion passed to increase Horse Expo fund to \$500

Rides: Rob spoke about different helicopter life flight insurance plans available. St Als and St Lukes.

First public ride on February 23 at Celebration Park. Finger food potluck after ride. Will not happen if it is snowing or there are freezing roads.

Second ride of the season on March 15 at Wilson Creek.

Sportsmen's show March 5-8. Having a booth staffed at all times is important for educational purposes.

State convention March 21. 2 names drawn from raffle list for tickets to convention. Rob Adams and Nancy Smith were drawn. Wilderness CPR and First Aid taught by Bogus Basin Ski Patrol is available April 4 to limited number of people for \$50 (\$20 paid by member, \$30 paid by chapter). Someone thinks that Valor Health offers free CPR classes.

Horse Expo April 10-12. SBC is taking the lead for this and will have both a booth inside and training outside. There will be a 2^{nd} meeting about the expo on 2/9/20 at Shannon's house.

Sawyer workshop May 9, 2020 for USFS A & B certifications Audit and Inventory both completed in January by Peggy and Lynn working with Bill H. Public Lands: BLM is looking for lists of landlocked public lands.

Phil is retiring from public lands committee

Calling tree: as the membership increases, another volunteer is needed for the phone reminders every month. Still waiting for a volunteer. . .

End of the year party discussion

Instead of a Christmas party, an end of the year party before Thanksgiving has been suggested. A motion was passed to book Roystone hot springs in mid-November for this party.

New Business: get well card for Curtis

Some new members not getting emails; Rob checked on their email addresses.

Dave would like to see members share what their businesses are, so that we could patronize each other's businesses.

Web site advertising is only \$30/yr

Outfitters pack station in Weiser was recommended for packing equipment

Discussion of who gets their way paid to the convention. Phil offered his ticket to Dave (though it wasn't clear if Phil had a free ticket or not)

Animal medical clinic (Dr Dan) has a new associate named Lindsey Fisher that will be seeing horses. Discount on equine dentals now. Janine is in charge of some security at the Horse Expo and is looking for volunteers.

Shannon won \$35 at the 50/50.

Meeting adjourned just after 8

Submitted by Heather Donesky, secretary